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MEMORANDUM 

TO: Senator Kevin Meyer 
Senate Finance Committee Chair 

FROM: Kris Curtis, CPA, CIS A 'I.J-­
Legislative Auditor 

DATE: Apri115,2014 

RE: Regulator Commission ofAlaska Power Cost Equalization Information Request 

I respectfully submit the attached Regulatory Commission of Alaska's Power Cost 
Equalization expenditure information for Senate Finance Committee members' 
consideration. The information was requested by Senator Hoffman and Senator Olsen during 
the April 14th morning Senate Finance Committee meeting. 
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Regulatory Commission ofAlaska 

April 15.2014 

Ms. Kris Curtis, CPA, CISA 
Legislative Auditor 
Division of L.egislative Audit 
Legislative Budget and Audit Committee 
Alaska State Legislature 
P.O. Box 113300 
Juneau, Alaska 99811-3300 

Dear Ms. Curtis; 

During the April 14 House Bill 234 Senate Finance Committee hearing a question was posed that was 
beyond the scope of information Chairman Patch had immediately available to him. 

The inquiry concerned the Alaska Energy Authority, Power Cost Equalization Program figures found in 
Appendix C, page 31, RCA Sunset Audit report. Specifically, why was there a significant increase in FY 
12 over FY 111 

Response: In FY 11 the Regulatory Commission of Alaska (RCA) position that reviews PeE 
filings and works with the unregulated utilities eligible for peE funding was vacant for a time. 
Thus services provided to AEA in support of the PCE program, shown as $62,600 in Appendix C, 
were not available throughout the calendar year. In FY 12 the position was not vacant and efforts 
were made to thoroughly review peE filings made by utilities exempt from RCA rate regulation. 
Therefore, in FY 12 services provided and revenues collected for services in support of the PCE 
program were increased. As was mentioned during the hearing, the FY 13 figure shown in 
Appendix C reflects a partial year. Final RCA records for FY 13 indicate the RCA received 
revenues in the amount of $89,948 for administrati'f'e services in support of the power cost 
equalization program. Although the AEAJRCA reimbursable services agreement sets $140,000 
as the total revenue available to the RCA for administrative services in support of the peE 
program, AEA is invoiced only for the cost of services performed. 

Respectfully yours, 
i.W. PtA~'~ '):;,1 

(}&J m..GJ~ 
T.W. Patch 
Chairman 

Attachment: FY 14 AEAJRCA Reimbursable Services Agreement 
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